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Moving on…
BY ANNE TRAUTNER
EDITOR

I believe that we are all called to make this 
world a better place.

This can be done in so many different 
ways: working hard at a job, helping your 
family and neighbors, praying, volunteering 
your time, donating money toward a good 
cause or simply being kind to one another.

Working at the Kewaskum Statesman for 
the past six and a half  years has given me 
the chance to share many stories of  how people have 
made a positive difference in our community. I have 
met so many wonderful people, and I have loved work-
ing with them. I am grateful for the time I have spent 
working at the paper, and I hope I have made a posi-
tive difference.

A few weeks ago, I was offered the opportunity to 
begin working as executive director of  the Wisconsin 
9/11 Memorial & Education Center. It is a position I 
could not pass up.

I have closely followed the amazing story of  how 
the community came together to create the memorial, 
and I am very excited to be part of  it. In my new role 
as executive director, I will be developing the educa-
tion center so that students and residents across the 
state can learn about the events of  9/11. That fateful 
day changed our nation, and it is important to reflect 
on what happened in order to move toward a better 
future.

In addition, since the election in April, I have been 
serving as town clerk for the Town of  Kewaskum. I 
love serving the community in this important role.

These are both part-time jobs, but they will fill a lot 
of  my time. So, after the publication of  this edition of  
the paper, I will no longer be working as editor of  the 
Campbellsport News/Kewaskum Statesman.

The new editor for the Campbellsport News/Ke-
waskum Statesman is Mitchell Keller, who also serves 
as editor for the Dodge County Pionier. Mitch, who is 
originally from the Town of  Auburn, has family roots 
in the area. In fact, Keller Street in the Village of  Ke-
waskum is named after his grandparents. Mitch’s 
email is mitchell.keller@mmclocal.com.

We also have a new journalist, Clarice Case. While 
Mitch will be covering events that happen in Kewas-
kum, Clarice will be covering Campbellsport news 
and athletics. Clarice is a 2017 graduate of  Mayville 
High School and graduated from Lakeland University 
in December 2020 with a bachelor’s degree in writing. 
She can be reached at clarice.case@mmclocal.com.

Please continue to send in story ideas and photos 
for the paper. Mitch and Clarice are both excited to 
get to know you and will do a great job sharing your 
stories. Because they will be working for both the 
Dodge County Pionier and the Campbellsport News/
Kewaskum Statesman, they have a wide area they 
will be covering, so please be patient as they get to 

know everyone. And if  you know of  anyone 
who is interested in working as a reporter 
or editor who would like to join their team, 
please let them know.

As I move on, I can’t help but look back 
and remember some of  the amazing stories 
I have covered while working at the Kewas-
kum Statesman. Besides the creation of  the 
Wisconsin 9/11 Memorial, I have reported 
on the Kewaskum School District’s build-
ing project as the new Kewaskum Middle 
School building and athletic fields were cre-

ated. I also have been awed by what a community can 
do when it comes together as I covered the creation 
and development of  Reigle Family Park, the newest 
village park in Kewaskum.

I have covered tragedies as well. There have been a 
number of  terrible fires I have witnessed, and I have 
such appreciation for the volunteer firefighters, first 
responders and law enforcement officers in our com-
munity. On Feb. 10, 2017, I watched firefighters battle 
a fire that burned through an apartment building on 
Braatz Drive in Kewaskum. In 2018, I watched with 
horror as fire spread through the Village of  Kewas-
kum, destroying homes in its path. I watched  fire-
fighters battle flames as they ravaged through West-
bury Bank in 2019. And sadly, I have reported on 
numerous families in the area who lost their homes 
to fire.

I reported on the horrific shootings that occurred 
in my neighborhood this past February.

And I reported on how the community has tried to 
make its way through all the challenges of  COVID-19.

But mostly, the paper has been filled with good 
news. I have taken thousands of  pictures of  students 
at athletic events. I have visited businesses, schools, 
nursing homes and farms. I have reported on Honor 
Flights and shared stories from people’s time serving 
in the military. I truly have loved meeting and talking 
with everyone.

I have gotten to meet community leaders, as well as 
county and state officials, including former Gov. Scott 
Walker and Gov. Tony Evers. But the stories that stick 
with me the most are the personal stories of  individu-
als who live here in our local community. I have been 
warmed by how the individuals help one another.

My days at the paper are not completely over. I 
will continue to occasionally write articles and take 
photos for the paper. I also am currently working on 
a project as a volunteer for the Kewaskum Historical 
Society to digitize the Kewaskum Statesman newspa-
pers. This will offer an opportunity for people to word 
search the archives, which will help with research 
and genealogy work.

I firmly believe that newspapers fill an important 
role in the community. They serve as a watchdog 
for the community and record history as it happens. 
Please continue to support your local paper.
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3Anne Trautner named executive 
director of Wisconsin 9/11 

Memorial & Education Center
Kewaskum Remembers 9/11, Inc., 

the nonprofit organization responsi-
ble for the Wisconsin 9/11 Memorial & 
Education Center, has announced the 
hiring of  Anne Trautner as its new 
executive director. The newly estab-
lished executive director role is a paid, 
part-time position that ensures the 
continued operation and maintenance 
of  the memorial, as well as the promo-
tion of  resources and events designed 
to educate Wisconsin residents and 
students about the September 11th at-
tacks. Trautner has closely followed 
and reported on the progress of  the 
memorial since 2015 as a journalist for 
the Kewaskum Statesman. Trautner, 
the clerk for the Town of  Kewaskum 
and co-author of  “Kewaskum, Wis-
consin: The Making of  a Village,” will 
continue reporting for the Statesman 
on a part-time basis.

“I am very excited about the op-
portunity to serve as the executive 
director of  the Wisconsin 9/11 Memo-
rial & Education Center. Creating this 
memorial has been such an impor-
tant thing for not only the Kewaskum 
community, but for the entire state. 
This center will serve as a primary 
resource for educators across Wiscon-
sin. Approved lesson plans and learn-
ing materials for different age groups 
ensure that students will learn about 
the events of  9/11, and how that fate-
ful day impacted and changed our 
nation. By looking back and learning 
about the past, we move forward to a 
better tomorrow,” Trautner said.

At the board’s November meeting, 
Gordon Haberman also announced 
his resignation from the role of  board 
president. Haberman will remain on 
the board of  directors as past presi-
dent. Former board vice president 
Fuzz Martin was elected to fill the 
vacated position. The organization’s 
former fund developer, Kathleen 
Christenson Fisher, was elected to the 
position of  vice president. 

“Gordon has been a dedicated lead-
er since this project started. He has 
worked tirelessly to bring together 
the people and resources necessary 
to build this memorial. The fruits of  
his labor are evident, and Kewaskum 
and the state of  Wisconsin are better 
for it. We could not be more grateful 
for his devotion to this project, and the 
board is committed to carrying his vi-
sion forward. We’re also quite thank-
ful that he will remain active on the 
board,” said Martin.

The Wisconsin 9/11 Memorial & Ed-
ucation Center was built to remember 
the victims, honor those who respond-
ed, celebrate the resilience of  our com-
munities and country, and educate 
future generations. The memorial is 
operated by Kewaskum Remembers 
9/11, Inc., a nonprofit 501(c)3 organiza-
tion. It is located 40 minutes north of  
Milwaukee on US-45 and WI-28 “The 
Wisconsin 9/11 Memorial Highway” 
in the Village of  Kewaskum. Learn 
more about the memorial at https://
wisconsin911memorial.com.

The sale price is determined by 
dividing the transfer fee by .003 
($3 per $1,000). Some deeds have 
no transfer fee because they are 
exempt. Although some transfers 
may seem to be duplicated, the 
document numbers are different.

Transfers are from dates Nov. 1 to 
Nov. 5.

Note: The spellings seen here are 
how they appear on the Wisconsin 
Department of  Revenue website.

Town of Ashford
Estate Of  Clarence A. Seibel to 

Bryce D. Volz, County Road BB, 
$255.

Town of Auburn
Timothy J. Vrana to Mary B. 

Vrana, County Hwy DD, Exempt.
Jacob & Montana Ermer to 

Curtis Lee & Nicole T. Koth, Pine 
Lane, $1,665.

Biju Daniel to Daniel Vineyards 
LLC, Haven Drive, Exempt.

Town of Barton
William H. Ehr to Mitchell K. 

Ziesemer, Kettle Moraine Drive, 
$1,020.

GCAM, LLC, A Wisconsin 
Limited Liability to Maxx Storage 
LLC, A Wisconsin Limited Liability 
Company, Vacant/Woodford Drive, 
$1,275.

Town of Eden
Wilfredo And Anthony Rozanski 

to Antonio Valle, County Road V, 
$1,134.

Arnold A. And Alice G. Gudex to 
A&A Gudex Farm Trust, County 
Road W, Exempt.

Village of Eden
Ashley Freund to Scott And 

Rebecca Fry, Church Street, $558.

Town of Farmington
Susan K. McFarlane to Bruce 

A. Beehler And Leann L. Beehler 

Family Trust, Indian Lore Road, 
$3,300.

Town of Forest
Chad Abler to Deliah R. & 

Benjamin J. Otte, Situated On 
Division Road, $1,251.

Phyllis J. Hochrein to Scott P. 
Hochrein, Vacant Land, $240.

Village of Kewaskum
Rati, LLC to Brendon And 

Georgiana Reichard, Main Street, 
$480.

Margarita Sikora to Shirley 
A. Ogi Survivor’s Trust Dated 
November 21, 2006, Silver Fox Drive 
South, $945.

Kevin Scheunemann to Trustee 
Of  The Kevin Scheunemann 
And Karen Scheunemann Living 
Trust U/A Dated October 22, 2021, 
Kewaskum Street, Exempt.

Mary Lamarche to Brandon M. 
& Sara E. Belger, Roseland Drive, 
$630.

Gary D. And Pamela R. Beaupre 
to Rayco And Abigail Hollis, 
Meadow Lane, $869.70.

Ronnie And Bonnie M. Will to 
MTMD Holdings LLC, Kettle Viiew 
Drive, Exempt.

Town of Osceola
The Estate Of  Kenneth E. Buslaff 

to Clint P. And Laura J. Kieler, 
County Road F, $930.

Lynn A. Mickelsen to Kevin And 
Jessica Boon, Birchwood Drive, 
$1,320.

Pamela E. Hennig F/K/A Pam 
E. Dorenbos And Pamela Sheldon 
And Pamela E. Sheldon And AKA 
Pamela Hennig to Leeanne Hines, 
North Street, $1,350.

Town of Wayne
Hillcrest Builders & 

Construction, Inc. to Zachary T. 
& Allie M. Ludowissi, Eagle View 
Road, $239.70.

BY G.A. SCHEINOHA
CONTRIBUTOR

Not too many of  us have 
specific memories of  holi-
days. Especially if  the occa-
sion in question is Thanks-
giving. Then the celebrations 
sort of  blend together into a 
general warm feeling spread 
across many years.

Seems like when we were in school, 
our teachers spent hours assembling 
bulletin boards just outside the class-
room door with cutouts and lettering, 
the first notice a special event was 
coming. Fancy reminders about Hal-
loween, Christmas, Valentine’s Day 
and Easter. These ensured we paid at-
tention to the seasons dawning upon 
us. As adults, we forget in the rush to-
wards Christmas.

But I remember joy of  a different 
kind when we sat down to the holiday 
meal in November. Because it wasn’t 
just our immediate family: Mom, Dad 
and their eight offspring.

No, we were joined in the feast by 
my father’s sister, Luella Marquardt, 
her husband, Jerome, and their nine 
children.

Can you imagine the sim-
ply divine chaos of  four 
adults and 17 young’uns gath-
ered around a makeshift din-
ing spot; a couple sheets of  
plywood laid on top the pool 
table?

As soon as we reached 12 or 
13, a small, jigger size glass 
was placed before us with one 
swallow of  Mogen David Con-

cord wine. Almost a fixture of  the day. 
As much as 9 a.m. church service. Or 
the turkey, Dad’s moist stuffing recipe 
(with raisins), even cranberry sauce.

Someone always spilled and a rush 
ensued to keep the wine from staining 
an heirloom tablecloth passed down 
from Grandma Alma Gloede. After 
supper, we kids were assigned cleanup 
chores; stowing leftovers and washing 
the dishes. Then we fled outside for 
games of  rough’n tumble football or 
kick the can.

Miss those big family shindigs. Par-
ents, aunt and uncle, even a few cous-
ins deceased. It’ll be smaller festivities 
this year at my sister’s house. But the 
emotion is the same. Gratitude fore-
most for the pleasure of  time spent 
together.

Rural Writes
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The KHS Key Club 
and Kewaskum Kiwanis 
Club have joined forces 
to offer the Thanksgiving 
meal for local senior citi-
zens over the past several 
years, although last year 
the meal was not offered 
because of  the COVID-19 
crisis.

A highlight this year 
was singing “Happy 
Birthday” to Kewaskum 
resident Roger Strack, 
who turned 90 on Nov. 19.

Numbers were up this 
year, compared to when 
the meal was offered in 
2019, when approximately 
70 meals were served, ac-
cording to Emily Garb-

isch, an English teacher 
and Key Club advisor at 
KHS.

Key Club member-
ship is also up this year, 
with over 65 current ac-
tive members. The club, 
which strives to build 
service, leadership and 
character, helps at vari-
ous events throughout 
the year. For example, the 
club just finished a food 
drive, in which 464 food 
items were collected for 
the Kewaskum Communi-
ty Pantry. Key Club mem-
bers volunteered their 
time at the Kewaskum 
Kiwanis Club’s Turkey 
Shoot in October. Next 
month, the group will 
help Santa write letters 

to children. The club also 
plans to collect tabs from 
soda cans to raise funds 
for Children’s Hospital 
of  Wisconsin this winter, 
and during the spring, the 
KHS Key Club is looking 
forward to bringing back 
the Super Soup Social.

Garbisch said the Key 
Club members have been 
outstanding. When she 
told the club that volun-
teers were needed to help 
with the Thanksgiving 
meal, within 20 minutes, 
the signup sheet was 
filled.

“The students did an 
amazing job. There were a 
lot of  thank yous from ev-
eryone who came,” Garb-
isch said.
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